
 

To be completed by Mayor’s Legislative Team: 
SIRE Tracking Number:  _____________________ Date Entered:  __________________ 

 
Revised 08/16/10 

ORDINANCE/RESOLUTION REQUEST 
Please email requests to Nancy Kuhn at 

nancy.kuhn@denvergov.org by NOON on Monday. 
 

*All fields must be completed.* 
Incomplete request forms will be returned to sender which may cause a delay in processing. 

Date of Request:   April 22, 2013  
Please mark one:   Bill Request  or   Resolution Request 

1. Has your agency submitted this request in the last 12 months? 
 

  Yes    X    No  
 

If yes, please explain: N/A 
 
2. Title:  (Include a concise, one sentence description – please include name of company or contractor and contract control number 

- that clearly indicates the type of request: grant acceptance, contract execution, amendment, municipal code change, 
supplemental request, etc.) 

Contract Execution 
PARKHILL STORM PH IV-A 51ST & ST PAUL SANITARY 

Layne Heavy Civil, Inc. 
 

3. Requesting Agency: Public Works – Wastewater Management 
 
4. Contact Person:  (With actual knowledge of proposed ordinance/resolution.) 

§ Name: Jo Ann Phillips 
§ Phone:  720-913-8524  
§ Email: joann.philllips@denvergov.org. 
§  

5. Contact Person: (With actual knowledge of proposed ordinance/resolution who will present the item at Mayor-Council and who 
will be available for first and second reading, if necessary.) 
§ Name: Kimberly Watanabe 
§ Phone: 303-446-3593 
§ Email: kimberly.watanabe@denvergo.org. 
§  

6. General description of proposed ordinance including contract scope of work if applicable: 
 

 Parkhill Storm PH IV-A /51st and St. Paul Sanitary is the first portion of the Parkhill Storm PH IV.  The project is a Storm and 
Sanitary open cut project that includes 2,356 LF of 84” diameter storm sewer and 2,124 LF of Sanitary (27” to 24”).  There is 
approximately 143 LF of 84” storm that is to be jacked and bored under BNSF railroad and a similar amount of sanitary main to be 
jacked at this location as well.  The storm and sanitary portion of this project starts at Colorado Blvd. and 48th Avenue and goes 
east on 48 Avenue to N. Dahlia Street then turns the corner and ends on the south side of the intersection of 48th Avenue and 
Dahlia Street.  There is approximately half a mile of waterline that is to be relocated in Dahlia from 48th Avenue to Smith Road to 
allow for the construction of the storm and sanitary pipe that will be constructed in the future Parkhill Storm PH IV-B.  Xcel will 
be relocating the gas mains in this area and coordination with Xcel and most of the Fiber Optics companies, Century Link and 
Comcast will be required.  Fastracks East Line is also being constructed adjacent to the UPRR at Smith and Dahlia and careful 
coordination will be required to ensure a successful project. 
**Please complete the following fields: (Incomplete fields may result in a delay in processing.  If a field is not applicable, please 
enter N/A for that field.) 

a. Contract Control Number: 201309641 
b. Duration:   330 (Three Hundred Thirty Days) 
c. Location:   48th Ave from Colorado Blvd to Dahlia St. 
d. Affected Council District:   Council District 8 
e. Benefits:  Improvement to the sanitary system and conveyance of the 5 year storm event to reduce flooding. 
f. Costs:       $6,282,737.00 
 
7. Is there any controversy surrounding this ordinance? (Groups or individuals who may have concerns about it?)  

Please explain. 
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